
ROYAL OAKS PTA Meeting Minutes 
March 14, 2023 

 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:04pm by Lauren Stordahl 
 
Attendees: Lauren Stordahl, Moira MacKay-Brown, Vicki Waldo, Susan Risius, Mynda Lewis, 
Shanna Stone, Daryl Kariniemi, Adrianne Sokol, Bill and Michelle Anderson-Horecka, Lindsey 
Lobner 
 
Welcome and Introductions 
Welcome to the March PTA meeting.  Let’s go around and do introductions.              
 
Approve last meeting’s minutes:  Motioned to approve by Moira, 2nd by Lindsey. 
 
Principal Update:  
Conferences: Thank you for coming! Thank you for organizing the book fair, meals, and read 
and feed! 
 
MCAs: 3-5th grade Reading: April 24-28 

3-5th Math: May 1-8th, 
5th Science: May 8-12 

 
Students have been making great progress on their reading goals!  Dr. Risius will be sharing 
progress on our school’s reading challenge with the district.  
 
Kindergarten Meet and Greet will be on April 20th from 5-6pm. The first 15minutes is open 
house where families can see the classrooms, 5:15-6pm is a presentation put on by Dr. Risius 
and the K teachers.  
 
April 21st: No School 
 
Teacher Report: 
Thank you for the amazing dinners during the conferences!  
Book Fair: teachers were very happy to receive books from families. Mrs. Pageler mentioned 
that it was really sweet too receive a book from a former student as well as her current students.  
 
Treasurer Report:  
We have been busy ordering items for the second round of staff requests.  It’s great to get the 
items ordered and in the school.   
 
 
Committee/Project Updates: 

a. Bingo Night Recap – Bingo Night was a hit.  We filled the gym with all the tables and 
chairs we had.   

b. Book Fair –  We had record sales at our book fair! Approved for a BOGO fair: looking at 
May 17-19th.  



c. Golf Tournament – The date has been finalized of Sunday, June 4 with an 8am Shotgun 
start.  It will be at River Oaks Golf Course in Cottage Grove.  For golfers the fee would 
include 18 holes, riding cart, range balls and lunch.  For people who don’t want to golf, 
they will be able to come for lunch and the silent auction/raffle.  This is aimed to be a 
community fundraiser to raise money for the PTA.  Families, grandparents, friends, and 
neighbors would be welcomed and encouraged to attend.  We have lots of interest and 
have had a number of foursomes sign up.  

d. Staff Appreciation Week – May 8-12 – We need a committee to help plan staff 
appreciation week.  In the past we have done snacks for staff, a meal for staff, flower 
sales on Friday of that week.    

e. End of the Year Bash – May 19 – This time we are trying food trucks (Eggroll Queen, 
Floyd’s Mini Donuts and Shaved Ice, Steven D’s) instead of pizza.  We are hoping for 
good weather and a full turn out.   

 
Other Comments:  
PTA board elections will be held at the May 11th PTA meeting. We will need a new president, 
treasurer, and secretary.  
 
Adjourn: Lauren motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:56pm and Moira seconded it.  
 

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 14th at 6pm in the Media Center.  


